Summary of Session on 

“Women as Economic Players in Sustainable Development”

 Organized by Geneva Women in International Trade (GWIT)  

With the support of the Canadian International Development Agency (CIDA)

and the Women Ambassadors in Geneva

This well-attended, groundbreaking event – the first-ever session on gender and trade at a WTO Symposium – was intended to draw the attention of the WTO and the multilateral trading system to the significant contributions that women make in international trade and to highlight the impact of trade liberalisation on women.  

The session, ably moderated by Ambassador Yolande Biké (Gabon), began with considered opening remarks by Dr. Supachai Panitchpakdi, the WTO Director-General, on the importance of the examination of gender and trade issues.  GWIT President Cherise Valles then noted that the specific objective for this session was to put these issues on the table and to lay a clear marker for further discussion of this issue at the multilateral trade level.  

The session included a geographically diverse group of speakers from both the public and private sectors: Dr. Mariama Williams, a noted feminist economist, Jamaican born, with the International Gender and Trade Network; Reema Nanavaty, the Secretary General of the 530,000 member Self-Employed Women’s Association in India; Tembeka Nkamba-van Wyk, a successful South African entrepreneur; and, Heather Gibb, a researcher from Canada’s North-South Institute.  Key messages of the speakers included: Women, as producers and consumers, are important contributors to world trade; Women are, at the same time, profoundly affected by trade liberalization and WTO rules while often not benefiting from concomitant market access and employment opportunities; 70 percent of the world's poor are women, many of whom labour in the subsistence agricultural sector or in the unvalued household and informal sectors;  and women should play a more active role in the formulation of national as well as international trade policy. For these reasons, WTO Members should initiate consideration of the gender and trade issues in the multilateral trading system.

An open-ended discussion followed, involving interaction between the audience and the speakers.  Canadian Ambassador, Sergio Marchi, explained his Government had come to recognise the economic importance of gender and noted why it is of systemic relevance for the WTO.  Some participants called for a Ministerial statement in Cancun which would recognize the importance of taking women into consideration in trade policy formulation. The session concluded with Ambassador Biké's summary  and call for further study of the gender-differentiated impact that trade liberalisation can have, and consideration of the role that the WTO might play in the future on gender and trade issues.  

